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July 26, 2013

Open Letter to Lantzville Residents

Re: Summary of Water Negotiations

Further to the District's news releases dated May 29^^ and June 18'^ 2013, the following is a summary of
the water negotiations held to date between the District of Lantzville and the City of Nanaimo for the
provision of a permanent, supplemental water supply.

Since the signing of the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the City of Nanaimo and the
District of Lantzville on October 17^^, 2005, both parties have been working together to define the full
list of conditions that would be captured in a formal agreement. A draft agreement has been developed
however, it has not been finalized or ratified by either party. To date, the draft agreement includes the
following conditions:

• Buy-in Charge
• Cost Sharing for Other Services
• Quantity & Quality
• Restrictions on provision of water (i.e., properties within the boundaries of the District of

Lantzville) and no resale
• Water Conservation & Restrictions

• Maintenance & Repair Responsibilities
• Engineering Studies
• Construction Costs

• Water Supply Advisory Committee (Lantzville representation)

Of the conditions identified above, the majority of the negotiations have focused on the establishment of
the buy-in charge and cost sharing for other services (i.e.. Port Theatre, Tourism and Economic
Development) and we provide further comments on these two categories as follows:

Buv-In Charge

The agreement identifies a buy-in charge in the amount of $5,912.26 per dwelling unit. The buy-in
charge in the amount of $5,912.26 will remain constant for a period of five years, subject to an annual
adjustment based on the consumer price index. Establishing a fair and equitable buy-in charge was the
most significantly challenging aspect of the negotiations and is the main component of the water
agreement. This buy-in charge represents the costs associated with the various infrastructure works the
City has constructed for supplying water to its own citizens and to which residents of the City of
Nanaimo have contributed to financially over the years. After five years, with said five years
commencing at the time the agreement is formally executed, the buy in charge will reflect Nanaimo's
water supply development cost charge.
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